

Phone: 703-399-6965

Deborah S. Weaver 2023 Anglican Joint Synods Coordinator

March 8, 2023

To the Bishops, Clergy and Lay Delegates of the 2023 Anglican Joint Synods,

We are pleased to announce that the 2023 Anglican Joint Synods will be held in Orlando, Florida, October 11-13, 2023. Diocesan and Provincial Synods will be held for the Anglican Catholic Church (ACC), the Anglican Church in America (ACA) and the Anglican Province of America (APA). In addition to the various synods, all three jurisdictions will hold their various administrative meetings. A highlight of the week will be the presentations on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday by the Continuing Forward Task Force. Information on these presentations is included in the attached flyer and can be found on the continuing forward website at www.continuingforward.org.

A room rate of \$149/night + tax (for king or double queen rooms) has been negotiated with the Doubletree. Hotel reservations should be made directly with the hotel by calling 1-800-222-TREE (8733) and referencing group code Anglican 2023 Synods. You may also make reservations on-line using the link ANGLICAN 2023 JOINT SYNODS (hilton.com). Reservations MUST BE MADE BY Thursday, September 14, 2023, to ensure the negotiated rate. If you need assistance making hotel reservations, please feel free to contact me. There is an overnight self-parking rate of \$10/night and a day rate of \$6/day for those not staying at the hotel.

The <u>registration fee</u> has been set at \$200 for delegates, alternates, and observers. The registration fee covers the banquet, daily morning and afternoon refreshment breaks, administrative costs, taxes, and service charges. In an effort to keep the costs reasonable, breakfast will not be provided and included in the registration fee. The banquet only cost is \$60 and is only for those people attending the banquet only and not for people attending the meetings.

The closest airport to the Provincial Synod Hotel is Orlando International Airport (MCO).

The registration form for Provincial can be found online at https://forms.gle/wPdjENpFM4hoa4tp9. If you do not have access to the internet or experience difficulties, please contact me and I can do the registration for you. As there are several meetings going on at any one time, it is important that everyone complete the registration form indicating which events you plan to attend. There is no credit card option for registration so a check made payable to the **Anglican Catholic Church** should be mailed to:

Mrs. Deborah Weaver, Provincial Secretary Attn: Provincial Synod Registration 9742 Zimbro Avenue Manassas, VA 20110

All registration forms and payments should be mailed and received by <u>October 1, 2023</u>. Please feel free to contact me at 703-399-6965 (cell) or <u>dweaver63@verizon.net</u> should you have any questions regarding the details of the Synod.

Faithfully,

Deborah S. Weaver

2023 Anglican Joint Synods Coordinator

Debrah S. Weave